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PIONEERS Five pioneers left London by air on June ISth# destination Bar es
Salaam* They are Mr. and Mrs. Moussa Banani* Mr* and Mrs. AH

Naldijawani, and Philip Hainsworth, Travelling in one party they are stopping
over in Geneva. Rcme, Cairo, and Nairobi to meet the Bah^iis, Our National Assem
bly has asked Philip to consult with the Egyptian National Assembly on all aspects
of the Africa Project, and Vre anticipate that the Egyptian friends will arrange a
special meeting with the pioneers, Hie Guardian is being consulted about the
peimanent settlement of these four Persian pioneers, as they may be needed in one
of the virgin territories -newly assigned to Persia. The British National Assembly
met with all these dear friends on the weekend before their departure, and is
indebted to Ali Naldijawani, youngest member of the Persian National Assembly last
year, for his valuable consultation on international aspects of the Africa Project,

Jalal NaWijawani•s wife and two children, accompanied by his brother-in-law,
Mr. Farhang Naii^, left Persia by air on June 2nd to join Jalal in Bar es Salaam.
We trust they have safely^arrived and warmly welcome -bheir addition to this rapid
ly growing Tanganyika Bahaii group.

Thomas Hansford, British believer in the Isle of Man and construction engin
eer, has succeeded in fitting employment with an Engineering Company in Bar es
Salaam, He leaves Britain on July 1st and hopes to be joimd by his family at a
later date. We express gratitude to Jalal Nakhjawani v^o aided Mr. Hansford in
making 'Uiis business contact, and to Mr.-Hansford himself for rejecting a business
offer in Kenya and persisting in his efforts to settle in one of the territories
of the Plan,

Hassan Sabri has obtained his entry permit for Tanganyika and e:qpects to
arrive with his wife Isobel, early in September, They will travel by ship and
visit the Portuguese Baha'is en route, if possible.

PIONEER On June 2nd our Africa Committee met with seven pioneers for
CONFERENCE Tanganyika (all in Britain mentioned above except Mr, .Hansford), to

■  ■ consult on various phases of their African teaching work. Mr, Amin
Banani shared in the discussion. Thorou^ consultation reacted, rahging over
such subjects as the organization of the Bar es Salaam Baha'i Group,^ imports to
the Commit-bee, rela-bion vdth authorities, provision and use of Baha'i li'^erature,
contact between Baha'is in Africa, news letters, the obseirvance of Baha'i Holy
Bays.^and the initial steps in teaching. In a subsequent session the Africa
Committee dealt with recommendations made, vdiioh were realized to be of the great-
e;3t value. Two actions are of general interests It has been decided to organize
the'Baha'i Group in Bar es Salaam as soon as the Sabris arrive, that is, early in
September. In considering the Guardian's letter to Philip Hainsworth (previously
published) with regard to teaching in Africa, the need for a cautious approach was
roriognized until a firm foundation is laid. The conference recommended and the
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